

April 10, 2017

Dear O'Shaughnessy Dam Neighbor:

The Glick Road Bridge over the O'Shaughnessy Dam and Scioto River, owned and maintained by the City of Columbus, Division of Water, is in need of resurfacing. It is anticipated that the bridge deck resurfacing will require the complete closure of Glick Road over O'Shaughnessy Dam for approximately three weeks, sometime between June 5 and July 14. Work will be jointly overseen by the city's Department of Public Utilities and the Department of Public Service.

Informational and detour signage will be placed along the impacted traffic routes to inform the public of the closure closer to the beginning of construction.

We recognize and regret the inconvenience this closure will cause to you and your patrons or constituents, but please rest assured we are making every effort to minimize the inconveniences while allowing adequate time for a safe and long-lasting repair that will serve us all well into the future.

For updates on the work, please visit the City of Columbus roadway construction information website at pavingtheway.org.

Sincerely,

Richard C. Westerfield, P.E., Ph.D.

RC Westerfield

Administrator

Columbus Division of Water

pc: John Ivanic, Director's Office

